
 

From the Chairman 

I hope this finds you all busy in your sheds – a total of 139 – around the country 

now and growing steadily. 

Our new national exec has just had its second monthly meeting. After welcoming 

new member Wayne Anderson and returning member John Bush we are starting 

to plan for the year ahead. 

At the last meeting of your national exec we had an update on planning for the 
2025 conference. The team in Invercargill have been working hard and have 
done a great job in getting a very full and interesting programme together (for 
both members and partners) so now it’s your turn. 
Please complete the online EOI form asap – it only takes a few minutes and 
remember; it’s not a booking, just an expression of interest that will really help 
the team with further planning. 
  
On Saturday 27 July Wayne Anderson (Regional Rep for region 2) and I 
attended The Men’s Health Expo organised by Richard Cato and the team from 
Te Awamutu shed. With stands and brief presentations from Dementia & 
Alzheimer’s, Heart & Stroke Foundations, Prostate and Diabetes groups it ran 
like a well-oiled clock and was very well attended – we very nearly filled the 
church hall. Ex All Black Steve Gordon gave a very entertaining speech about 
the other sport in which he has represented NZ and local MP Barbara Kuriger 
came along and offered her full support for our movement (if any of you have 
good connections with other MPs please let me know). Last but not least it was 
great to meet Anne Perry, the generous benefactor that donated the Te Awamutu 
shed building to make it all happen; what a great legacy to leave the men and the 
community. 
 
Finally, Mens Shed Week is coming up and we'll be sending you lots of ideas 
about how to get involved. It would be great if every shed could do at least one 
thing to mark it. And even better if you could send us a couple of lines and a 
photo. 
 
Happy shedding! 
 
David Broadhead 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Feedback from the lady running the Stroke stand (photo above). She checked the blood 

pressure of about 20 blokes and reckoned that she had referred about 80% of them to 

their GPs i.e. go and see them within the next 2 to 3 days! The highest proportion she 

had ever seen at such an event! 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Reminder from the National Secretary 

Incorporated Societies Act 2022 

Sheds established as Incorporated Society under the 1908 Act have until 5 April 2026 to 

comply with and reregister under the 2022 Act.  You’ll need to revise your current 

Rules/Constitution - there’s a handy tool on the website to assist with that.  Information 

at this website will guide you through the process. 

As part of keeping your society (or Charitable Trust) up to date with the Societies and 

Trusts offices, we encourage you to log in and check they hold information about your 

current officers and contact information.  Then you can be sure of updates arriving with 

the correct people.  One shed was recently noticed to have been removed from the 

register for failure to file annual reports.  And that might lead to difficulties applying for 

funding. 

 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 



NATIONAL CONFERENCE EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST. - Close-off date: 31 August 2024 

The INVERCARGILL MENZSHED cordially invite you to attend the 2025 National 

Conference  

being held at Invercargill, Friday 4 April – Sunday 6 April 2025. 

The Organising Committee have a number of Sponsorship Applications before 

Community  

Funders in order to keep your attendance prices down. 

To assist us with our planning and budgets, we are asking for “ÉXPRESSIONS OF  

INTEREST” as to whether you will be interested in attending the Conference.  

NOTE - (Not a firm commitment as that will be by Registration Form at a later date). 

Please send your “Expression of Interest” using the following link ONLY: 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScwVCe-fdd6J1_IBuBy-

s2rv3vPSTxTnuFfdRxLm8wuo9ZwZg/viewform 

There is nothing quite like a face to face conference so make sure your shed is going to 

be represented, it’s all about the chat between sessions and over dinner that make the 

experience so worthwhile. 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScwVCe-fdd6J1_IBuBy-s2rv3vPSTxTnuFfdRxLm8wuo9ZwZg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScwVCe-fdd6J1_IBuBy-s2rv3vPSTxTnuFfdRxLm8wuo9ZwZg/viewform


 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Another project has really kept us busy for a long time, during its planning 

and development stages is shown below. 

And as happens with any “real team effort” it has many parents. One is 

Brian Dornbusch shown above playing with his building blocks. 

Others closely involved were Ross Minty and Jorgen Owre. There will be 

number of other proud members I am sure. At this stage only the handles 

needed to be added. 

This finely crafted piece of furniture is destined to have a final resting 

place extremely close to a local microbrewery, which could not be a 

better setting. Well done guys 

 

 



Station Display Boards: Over the past few 

months those members of an engineering 

and construction bent have been building 

frames to support the display boards that 

will be positioned at the city end of the 

platform.  

These boards cover the history of 

transport in the North and more 

specifically, the place of the Station 

building in this history. They are the final 

item in the Station restoration and some 

funding and support has been provided by the Historic Places Trust in the design of 

these items, A little bit of muscle was needed to hoist the steel frames into place, 

together with some mechanical advantage, all under the watchful eye of John Fraser. 

The display items themselves were designed 

following a lot of effort from Duncan and Bonita 

Sutherland and will reflect well on the Men’s 

Shed. 

John Morley seen drilling some final holes to 

secure the frames.  

The next step will be the construction of timber 

frames to hold the display panels in place 

 

 

 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 



 

 

 

 

 

Patrons were coming in the door before the official 

opening of nine o’clock for the Te Awamutu Menz Shed 

Men’s Health Expo on Saturday 27th July. By midday over sixty visitors had visited the Expo. 

Scattered through the Te Awamutu Baptist church foyer were health groups representing 

Alzheimer’s NZ, Dementia NZ, Diabetes NZ, Heart Foundation, Prostate NZ, Stroke Foundation, and 

Mental Health Foundation. 

The visitors, mostly senior citizens, and principally men, took time before smoko to mingle and chat 

with the health groups. Blood pressures were taken and plenty of advice given on keeping healthy 

with regular check-ups. At ten o’clock, Richard Cato, Te Awamutu Menz Shed chairman welcomed 

all present and invited them to continue to share their stories over a cup of tea. Local businesses 

were generous with their support for both morning tea and lunch. 

Guest speaker, All Black and Waikato representative player, Steve Gordon entertained all with a 

story of one of his many All Black trips. This one was of playing elephant polo in northern Thailand. 

At the same time, he emphasized that “time is running out – what are you going to do? It is so 

important to keep active and communicate with each other.” This theme was the consistent 

message throughout the day. 

Speakers from each health group gave the audience an insight into their organisations, where their 

funds came from, and where people could find them. 

National Men’s Shed chairman David Broadhead summed up the day as being a very worthwhile 

venture and hoped more sheds would follow suit with days like this. 

The day concluded with a sausage sizzle at midday where more stories were told before visitors 

returned home to places as far away as Auckland, Whitianga, and the greater Waikato. 



 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

 

 

 



 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Cambridge Community Menzshed 

As a newly established Menzshed in November 2023 the 

committee began looking for a home. We approached local 

commercial agents and Waipa Council and in February 2024 after looking at several options the 

Council offered a building that had been part of an old dairy factory, built in 1902 and later owned 

by a local motor company.  

The Council took it over, we’re not sure when, 

and it has been leased for several decades by 

local agricultural contractors and has had little 

ongoing maintenance. We are researching its 

interesting history and hope to display this on an 

information board on the site. The interior offers 

about 318mSq of usable space.  

Here is a progress report on our journey towards 

a functioning Shed. We agreed to take it on and in 

May 2024 the Council gave us the go-ahead and 

agreed a small financial contribution to getting the building secure with services connected. The 

rest will be up to us!  

In July we had a great turnout of volunteers for the first working bee at the Shed and over a couple 

of hours the guys pitched in and cleaned all the accumulated debris from the inside of the building. 

Barry did a good job of sorting the timber into the categories of useable and rubbish, with the 

usable lengths being stored inside the cleaned-out building.   

At the same time Paul (a member who is also a 

Contractor) donated a large digger, a big 

earthmoving tractor and trailer plus two of his 

employees to clear the site and level the 

grounds taking away trailer loads of earth and 

assorted debris. A member of the local 

community donated a load of sand which Paul 

used to fill and level an old vehicle service pit 

which could have been a Health & Safety issue 

further down the track.  



The Committee has been in constant contact with the Council Property Division, updating the 

Mayor and meeting the Deputy Mayor on site to show her around the project, both Mayor and 

deputy are staunch supporters of our Shed Project. We 

have drawn up a Project Timeline/schedule and 

provided this to the Council and Mayor to keep them in 

touch. 

 Roof repairs, the first phase of the project and one that 

Council have allocated funds for, will begin on the 12th 

August. They are also going to ensure all the services 

are working and connected to the building, this includes 

Water, Power to the Board, Sewer and Stormwater. 

Our lease is initially for five years with two options to renew (15 years in total) and we will take 

legal advice before signing it. Our Chairman has submitted our first Grants application to the 

Grassroots Trust.  

We have had tremendous support from a number of local businesses wanting to donate time and 

materials to the Project and we are sorting through those at present.  

We have brought all the tools & machinery which we had been accumulating (thanks especially to 

Matama and Te Awamutu Sheds) into one place in a container loaned to us by a local company. 

The same business has also given us space inside a large shed to store MDF sheets and offcuts 

which several joinery businesses have donated to us and this pile is growing significantly. Our initial 

thinking is to use the MDF as an internal lining for some of the walls.  

A local signwriting company has donated a sign for the Shed and we have obtained approval from 

the Council to install the sign on the side of the building. So, look out for it if you are passing. 

A new Building Supply Merchant has provided us with a Trade Account for all our ongoing 

purchases and will be one of our major donors/supporters helping with mobile scaffolding and a lot 

of necessary equipment for our project. 

Last but not least, Eric has taken on the task of organising the cleaning and repairing the inside and 

outside of the window frames and glass panes, prior to any reglazing that may be necessary.  

Our next task, when funds allow, is to lay a new concrete floor. Watch this space… 

Mike Gast: Chairman 



 

 

Masterton Mens Shed – Games Day 

There are many sides to shedding, and diversity is one of our major attributes 

at the Masterton Mens Shed, on this occasion we set up a range of 

activities/games which have been manufactured at the Mens Shed. 

It’s about having some fun, not everybody joins in, some come along and watch others 

are busy in the garden or workshop, but for those who enjoy something a bit different 

and like to get a little competitive, Games Day can be just the answer.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

On this occasion games comprised Cornhole, Jenga, Maze Ball, Connect Four, Klop, and 

Seven in a row. 

Everyone has a competitor card that gets stamped for each activity they have a go at, and those 

with the most stamps go in the drawer for prizes, some of the prizes are just for fun, others more 

of a keep sake, and of course we have a best sportsman’s award. 

 

 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

 



Wellington City MENZSHED are involved in a rather large project for Wellington City 

Council. 

Wellington City Council is setting up Te Tai Owhinga Youth Hub in the middle of the city. 

We are building seating for this, around existing concrete pillars. 

 

This is the biggest project we have tackled and it involves many of 

our members. The seating 

is in several sections and each is very heavy. 

From the plans we made templates of thin mdf, then cut the 

seating. 

The tops and bottoms are thick plywood; the sides are special thin plywood which we had to 

order from Auckland. It can be bent as all the layers, unlike other plys, run in one direction. 

The top and bottom layers are separated and reinforced by square posts, hidden by the thin 

ply.    

The structure was then sealed, 

coloured and waxed, ready for 

installation. 

We are at the finishing stages 

and soon will see the seating 

installed in the youth centre. 

Stuart Hudson Secretary, 

Wellington City Menzshed, 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Menzshed Manawatu was part of a joint project to provide an illustrated story 

walk to encourage families to take children on a walk to experience the idea.  

The concept is an illustrated story carried on a series of trackside story boards which can be 

followed while on a walk. 



That “The Mog and the Frog” is completely local makes it special. “The idea, the story, the 

illustrations, the printing, the installation are all from our amazing community. ”The shed 

made and installed the 11 boards which carry the story. 

     

 

 

David Chapple said it had not been an easy project and the community group had been 

working on it for some time 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 



 

Here are photos of some of the fairy doors that were made for 

use at Keirunga Gardens.   

Pam, Terry, Eddie, Margaret and Chris I were involved in the 

production of the items. 

Also, are photos of tables that have been made by Pam and 

Margaret under Terry's guidance. And the plinths for the Acorn 

Project. 

Allan's truck and Eddie's 

vase as well. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

 

Combined Menzshed & Waikanae Lions Club – Stoat & Rat trapping programme 

Stoat numbers along with Weasels, Rats and Ferrets are on the increase in the Kapiti 

Coast.  

One significant cause for this growth in these predators is the Expressway running North 

South through our community. Stoats are using the new cycleways and walkways that 

run parallel to the expressway as an easy way to migrate deeper into the Kapiti Coast.  

If you have walked or biked from Peka Peka to Waikanae you will have seen the large 

population of  rabbits living on both sides of the track. These are a favourite food for 

Stoats. 

DOC describes stoats as ‘public enemy number one’ for Aotearoa’s native birds. They 

are relentless hunters and have a significant effect on species such as wrybills, the New 

Zealand dotterel, blackfronted terns and young kiwi. Only about 5% of Northland’s 

brown kiwi chicks reach adulthood, and according to DOC their biggest threats are 

predation from stoats and feral cats. 

Birds that nest in holes in tree trunks such as mohua, kākā and yellow-crowned kākāriki 

are also vulnerable to stoats. 

Alf Clear was motivated to propose this environmental program, to the Lions and the 

Menzshed (Alf is a member), after he sighted two Stoats on the cycle track just north of 

Te Moans Road.  

NZTA, who have jurisdiction over the land either side of the walkway, were approached 

by Alf requesting permission to run a trapline and agreed to his proposal. 

The initial proposal is to run a trap line (subject to NZTA approval) from the end of 

Pururi Road by the expressway, north to Nga Manu. This is approximately 3.5 

kilometres. There is an existing trapping program along either side of the Waikanae 

River.  

Predatorfreenzorg.nz recommends for this to be effective a trap should be set every 

100m. This requires about 30 traps The Menzshed made the 30 DOC200 trap boxes and 

the Lions funded the purchase of the mechanisms, baits and misc. items 



Training in the setting and positioning of the traps will be required.  

Volunteers will be sought from both the Waikanae Lions Club and the Menzshed to 

check and reset the traps on a fortnightly basis. 

 

The completed traps and the Menzshed and Lions team who manufactured them 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

Penguin Recovery Project. Martinborough serves a large rural and coastal community down here in the 

Southern Wairarapa. 

Our Mens Shed was recently approached by a representative from the Aorangi Restoration Trust to 

repair and make some new Penguin Breeding Boxes.  Unfortunately, predators were taking their toll on 

nesting penguins on the coast but since the deployment of 20 nesting boxes a few years ago, the 

population has stabilized somewhat leading to a need for further boxes to be constructed and deployed 

around the coast.  This coupled with an expanded predator control programme is expected to turn the 

tide properly in favor of the Little Blues and return their population to what it was years ago. 

In typical style for us here in Martinborough, a local business donated material for the boxes and we 

made a further 32, now ready to be placed around the coast by local volunteers.   

                



Our Sample, main chamber is 450mm x 600mm A team precut all the pieces and then it was all hands to 

the nail guns. 

 

 

  

And so, they were all completed and loaded on 

a trailer for delivery.  Another great project for 

the community. 

 

 

 

 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Reduce the risk of developing dementia 
  

As we get older, our risk of developing dementia increases. 
But evidence shows there are things you can do to help reduce this risk. 

 
Look after your heart 

Adopting a healthy lifestyle can help to prevent high cholesterol, high blood pressure, diabetes and 

obesity, as not only do these increase the risk for heart attacks and strokes, they increase the 

chances of developing dementia later on in life. 

Lifestyle factors such as quitting smoking and reducing alcohol consumption to two standard drinks 

in one sitting can significantly reduce your risk of developing dementia. 

Keep active 

Being physically active has many health benefits, and some evidence has shown it can help to 

reduce the risk of dementia. Thirty minutes of gentle exercise such as brisk walking, five days a 

week is all you need to improve your health. If you have any health conditions that limit your ability 

to exercise, talk to your GP or primary health care professional first. 

 

Eating healthily 

Our body and brain both rely on food for fuel. Fatty and processed foods which are high in 

saturated fat, sugar and/or salt are associated with a higher risk of heart disease and is best 



avoided.  There is good evidence that eating a Mediterranean-style diet (which includes whole 

grains, fruits, vegetables, seafood, beans, and nuts) can reduce the risk of developing some forms 

of dementia. 

Do activities you enjoy 

Activities that stretch your mind such as reading, crosswords and puzzles, and activities such as 

bridge, mahjong and chess are excellent. Doing new activities can help build new brain cells and 

strengthen the connections between them. This may counter the harmful effects of Alzheimers and 

other dementia pathologies. 

Stay socially connected 

Social engagement may also be beneficial to brain health because it stimulates your brain reserves. 

Remaining socially engaged and an active part of the community is important for people with 

dementia, so try and make time for friends and family.  

Avoid knocks to head 

A serious head injury, with loss of consciousness, is associated with a higher risk of developing 

dementia. A ‘head injury’ includes an injury that occurs to the scalp, skull, brain, and underlying 

tissue and blood vessels in the head. 

Check your hearing 

Being able to communicate helps keep people socially connected, so it’s a good idea to get hearing 

checked regularly. Make sure to check any hearing aids so they’re working properly. 

 

 

 

 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 



 

 



 

 

 

We have all been made aware of Maori culture by previous Governments, it makes up part of our 

history.  I've been interested in Maori artefacts for over 35 years and have made several items 

since.  

This carving is about our Blokes Shed.  The Koru in the center represents a fern fond unfurling 

which means as the Maori believe the beginning of a new life.  The other small figures are our 

committee.  The President and Secretary are in the center facing the Kora with the rest of the 

committee around the edges. 

I have taken a tongue in cheek look at how I see the men's shed. 

In Maori carving, the carver adds to the story of their history as he works. 

There are plenty of books available on early involvement by whalers, sealers and Missionaries, plus 

the New Zealand Company,  RE-Wakefield’s.   

George, is a retired painter by trade but enjoys carving wood. This includes, walking sticks, trinket 

boxes, and many other carvings for people. A valuable shed member. 

 

 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 



MenzShed Invercargill. 
 

It's been another busy couple of months in the South, with the Matariki project being a major one. 

Apart from being busy in the workshop, we have hosted 2 different men's support groups at the 

shed, both to see what we do, and share experiences. 

One group was based on support for those who have experienced family violence (giving or 

receiving) , and the other was the Cancer Society's Southern Man's Group. Both were good 

community based events. 

Planning continues for the National Conference here next April, so please fill in your "expression of 

interest" below, if you haven't already done so. 

 

1/ A timber slab to be sanded/polished for use as a table. 
 
2/ Following the making of a Pohutakawa tree 2 years ago, we were asked by local iwi to make this 
large sign for Matariki celebrations this year. 
 
3/ Another delivery - sections of a track bridge for use on the YMCA Omaui Camp bush track & 
walkway. 
 
This is a joint venture between Menshed Invercargill, Invercargill Rotary Club, and YMCA, to 
establish a safe and educational experience for the children attending the camp. 
 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 



 

 

There is nothing quite like a face to face conference so make sure your shed is going to be 

represented. 

Please send your “Expression of Interest” using the following link ONLY: 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScwVCe-fdd6J1_IBuBy-

s2rv3vPSTxTnuFfdRxLm8wuo9ZwZg/viewform?usp=sharing 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScwVCe-fdd6J1_IBuBy-s2rv3vPSTxTnuFfdRxLm8wuo9ZwZg/viewform?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScwVCe-fdd6J1_IBuBy-s2rv3vPSTxTnuFfdRxLm8wuo9ZwZg/viewform?usp=sharing


 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Next Newsletter – November 2024 

The next newsletter is due for publication mid November 2024. The deadline for articles for  

that newsletter will be 10th November 2024. When you have completed an interesting project or  

done something of interest with others down at the shed, send us an article. Don’t wait for the  

deadline as it gives the editor time to arrange articles. It is always good to see pictures with an  

article. Format for article please use Word and Jpeg for pictures as these are easy to work  

with. Please limited article to around 200 words. 

Please do not send your whole shed newsletter, as I will only publish single articles sent. 

Send articles to support@menzshed.nz Cheers John Bush Support Services and Newsletter Editor 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

 



 

 

 


